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Preston West Primary School Newsletter                           Thursday 10th May 2018 

IMPORTANT DATES   
May  
Tuesday 15th  School Council Meeting 7pm 
Wednesday 23rd Grade 5 - Footloose Musical                                                                                                            
Tuesday 29th  Grade 2 - Melbourne Zoo Excursion 

June 
Friday 1st  Grade 3 - Healesville Sanctuary Excursion (8.15am departure) 
Monday 4th  Curriculum Day - No students this day 
Wednesday 6th Grade 4 Camp - Lake Dewar                                                                        
Monday 11th   Queen’s Birthday - No students this day 

  Term Dates 
Term 2 Monday 16th April – Friday 29th June 

Term 3 Monday 16th July – Friday 21st September 
Term 4 Monday 8th October – Friday 21st December 

 

 

Principal’s Note 
 

Waratah Bay Camp 
The Grade 6 Waratah Bay campers are having a fabulous time. The staff and students are thoroughly enjoying and 
appreciating their experiences and from our daily reports, all is going exceptionally well. Over the four days their 
proposed program includes camp based activities (giant swing, bouldering wall, ropes course, initiatives course, jail 
break team building activity, totem pole challenge, orienteering and camp cooking), time at the beach and a 
historical walk. The staff and students are sure to be exhausted after their week and I am looking forward to hearing 
their stories.  
 
First Aid Officers 
Special thanks to all the families who elected to make voluntary contributions to staff our first aid officer at Preston 
West Primary in 2018. Carol is doing a wonderful job administering medications, treating on average 30 students per 
day and maintaining medical folders / records. The employment of a first aid officer has also greatly assisted our 
office staff in undertaking their key tasks as required by the Department of Education and Training. Thank you to 
those who have supported this initiative.  
 
Year 7 Enrolment Applications  
Just a reminder to Grade 6 parents that as per Department of Education and Training guidelines the Application for 
Year 7 enrolment forms must be returned to us by tomorrow Friday 11th May. 
 
Education Week – Open Morning 
To celebrate Education Week we are having an open morning on Tuesday 22nd May between 9.15 and 10.50am. We 
invite all parents, extended family and community members into the school to see the quality programs we have to 
offer and the high standards of work our students are producing. Education Week is a great opportunity for the 
community to find out more about Preston West Primary and the many opportunities we offer students to learn, 
grow and thrive to their full academic, social and emotional potential.  
 
Education Week – Kinder Students Visit 
On Thursday 24th May between 9.30 – 10.45am we are inviting kinder students to experience school life at Preston 

West Primary. If you would like your child to attend or know of any families with 2019 school age children who 

would be interested in take part in this activity please utilise our school web site to enrol children for this session. 

Thanks to our current families who have already completed and submitted Prep enrolment forms for next year. 

http://www.prestonwest.vic.edu.au/


 

 

District Cross Country                                                                                                                                                         

Yesterday morning, 44 students from Preston West Primary competed in the District Cross Country event. All the 

students gave it everything they had, doing themselves and their school proud. It’s a challenging course with the 10 

year olds running 2km and the 11-13 year old age group completing 3km. Special thanks to Ainslee Watkins and 

Mark Ross for the early morning training sessions they conducted to prepare our students for the gruelling event. 

The following students ran a great race and have qualified for the Division Cross country at Bundoora Park in June -                      

Dash Maxwell (1st), Kosta Triantafyllopoulos (9th), Marcus Carelli (10th), Lily Sibillin (1st),Claire Lewis (4th), Maya 

Macuha (10th), Elias Halge (1st), Noah Robotis (2nd), Lewis Wilson (6th), Ollie Jirovec (10th), Holly Grbac (1st) and       

Lucy Smith (6th). 

Mother/Carer’s Day Stall 
Special thanks to the Parent’s Club and all the volunteers for coordinating the Mother/Carer’s Day Stall earlier this 
week. A great deal of time and effort was put into designing, constructing and purchasing the array of artist gifts. I 
hope all mother’s/carer’s enjoy a relaxing Mother’s Day and are spoilt throughout the day on Sunday.  
 
School Council 
Just a reminder to parent representatives, the next meeting of the Preston West School Council will take place on 
Tuesday 15th May at 7pm.  

 

Cheryl Bondeson 

Premier Reading Challenge 
 
The Premiers' Reading Challenge (PRC) has commenced for students in Prep to Grade 6. Students in 
Grades Prep to Grade 2 need to read or have read to them, 30 books (20 of which are in the challenge 
book list). Students in Grades 3 to 6 need to read 15 books, (10 must be from the challenge book list).  
 
The challenge finishes on the 7th September. All registered students will need to have finished reading 
their required number of books and the completed list sent list back to school no later than Monday the 
28th August.  
 
The Premiers' Reading Challenge booklist is available for download and printing from the PRC website. The 
website is:  
http://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/events/prc/Pages/booklist.aspx 
 
PLEASE NOTE: Only one of the forms needs to be completed. The two forms that have been added to 
Compass under School Documentation. 

 Premier’s Reading Challenge – Online Honour Roll Consent: This form needs to be 
completed ONLY if you would like your child’s name to appear on the Online Honour Roll when the 
PRC has been completed.  

 Premier’s Reading Challenge – School participation: Please complete this form if you would like 
your child to take part in the reading challenge but NOT have their name published on the 
Premiers' Reading Challenge Online Honour Roll. 

When your child has finished reading the required number of books, please return the completed list to 
school for the books to be verified.   
 
Happy Reading! 
Melissa Besford and Jennifer Bowker 
Premiers’ Reading Challenge Coordinators 

http://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/events/prc/Pages/booklist.aspx


 

 

JSC 

At PWPS, JSC have been working on their next big project. Get ready for the ‘Feed Melbourne 
Appeal’ Food Drive!  It will be held from the 21st of May until the 1st of June. This year the Feed 
Melbourne Appeal is asking for donations of penne pasta, plain flour and tinned tomatoes. It would 
be most appreciated if we could get behind this charity by giving generously.                                                                                                                                                                            

Thank you for thinking of those in our community that go without. 

Omar Grade 6 JSC Member 
 

GENERAL OFFICE INFORMATION 
 
SCHOOL FEES:  SCHOOL FEES WERE DUE FRIDAY 23RD FEBRUARY 2018. 
 
CAMPS, SPORTS and EXCURSIONS FUND (CSEF) 
The Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund help ensure that no student misses out on the opportunity to join their 
classmates for important, educational and fun activities.  

CSEF will be provided to eligible families to cover the costs of school trips, camps and sporting activities. 

If you hold a valid means-tested concession card or are a temporary foster parent, you may be eligible for CSEF. A 
special consideration category also exists for asylum seeker and refugee families. The allowance is paid to the school 
to use towards expenses relating to camps, excursions or sporting activities for the benefit of your child. 

The annual CSEF amount per student is: 

 $125 for primary school students    All applicants must complete and lodge their submission by 22nd June 2018.    

eLearning                                                                           
 

eLearning @ PWPS  
 

Junior School Blogs 
 

Every year the junior school classes and specialist teachers maintain a school blog with all the great 
adventures and learning they have. At these blogs you will find lots of photos and written posts that will 

provide you with another way to see what is happening at school over the year. 
 

You can access the blogs via the schools website or by clicking on the link below. 
 

Junior school and specialist blogs  
 
 

WELCOME TO PARENTS/CARERS GROUP 
 
 
FRESH FRUIT FRIDAY 
Fresh Fruit volunteers for Friday 11th May are: Annie Zanella, Mick Paskos, Yannan Wang, Sofia Myrodellis and Sarah 
Bellchambers. 
 
SICK BAY BEDDING 
Our volunteer for Friday 11th May is Julie Monk. 
                                                                 
SCHOOL BANKING School Banking is on Tuesdays. If you would like your child to 
participate in the School Banking Program, please collect an information pack and 
application form from your local Commonwealth Bank or apply online. 

 

 

http://www.prestonwest.vic.edu.au/home/blogs/2018_class_blogs.aspx


 

 

STUDENT OF THE WEEK – Week ending 4/5/2018 
 

Congratulations to the following students, who were presented with their awards. 
 

 GRADE “LEARN” BOUNCE BACK 

Prep C Harvey Zhou Sebastian Tan 

Prep D Song Tang Danish Khan 

Prep H Jiashu Niu  

Prep L Thomas Butters Joey Feng 

Prep W Vivian Xiao Fares Alsmari 

1B Eli Pereira Zulqarnain Ayyubi 

1E Wednesday McKenzie Angus Draper 

1K Anshul Singh Japjyot Singh 

1N Maleesa Marasinhage Penny Drakos 

1W Atlas Flynn Sidh Nair 

2A Chloe Beck C.J. Walker 

2B Charlie Gentile Lucas Bonanno 

2J Harrison Zhang Kingson Chen 

2M Tamika Ralifo Nikola Nicevski 

3B Sara Dani Jamie Kuiper 

3F Amelie Bylsma Lila Bosworth 

3I Scott Woodier Ziyou Wang 

3P Justin Wilkins Leon Kapsalis 

4B Anuk De Silva Joshua Stojanoski  

4E Evanya Ivanov Riley Koutsovasilis 

4K Alicia Morgan Ollie Jirovec 

4M Georgia Katsogiannis Aston Gray 

5H Amelie Kehle Vasili Kourabas 

5I Paul Koutsivos Ava Lesslie 

5J Teja Sivasakthi Vishaalakshi  

5V Alexander Kolivas Riley Smart 

6O Siera Zhaku Sarah Cashmere 

6R Ava Castellarian Jacklyn Wilkins 

6T Alyssa Kolivas Connor Murray 

ART Kelly Ye 6R  

MUSIC Miro Mukai 2J  

PE Marcus Carelli 5J  

ITALIAN Esther Wilson 4M  

                                                                            
 
  
SCHOOL PANTRY (School Canteen)  
 

Orders and money (written on a paper bag) will be placed in a container in the classroom before 9.15am 
and delivered to the canteen. To contact Marina you can catch up with her in person 
at the school kitchen on Monday, Wednesday and Friday or email 
schoolpantry@icloud.com 
 
 
 
 

mailto:schoolpantry@icloud.com


 

 

COMMUNITY NEWS 

 

 

 

 
 


